
Appendix 1 
Greater Manchester Joint Health Scrutiny - Work Programme (July 2023 to June 2024) 

 

Date Item Lead Ask of scrutiny 

17.01.24 Young People’s health and 

wellbeing 

 

 

• Caroline Simpson, 

Chief Executive, 

Stockport and Mandy 

Philbin, Chief Nurse, 

NHS GM Integrated 

Care 

To consider the findings of the recent Bee Well 

Survey and the actions that have been undertaken 

by organisations across GM in order to improve the 

health and wellbeing of young people. 

 

 Mental health inequalities  

 

 

• Xanthe Townsend, 

Programme Director – 

Mental Health, NHS 

Greater Manchester 

Integrated Care and 

Rachel Stafford, 

Strategic Lead, 

Population Health 

Requested by Members at the meeting on 08.03.23 

- that the mental health inequalities across different 

communities and demographic groups be 

considered. 

  



13.03.24* Obesity prevention 

 

• Sara Price, Chief 

Officer for Population 

Health and Inequalities 

and Deputy Chief 

Executive of NHS 

Greater Manchester 

Integrated Care and 

Jane Pilkington, 

Director of Population 

Health, NHS 

GM Integrated Care 

To find out what is being done across GM to 

prevent obesity and any learning that could be 

shared from the programme in Salford. 

 

 

 

 

To provide GM approach and co-ordination. 

 

 Sexually transmitted infections  

 

• Sara Price, Chief 

Officer for Population 

Health and Inequalities 

and Deputy Chief 

Executive of NHS 

Greater Manchester 

Integrated Care and 

Jane Pilkington, 

Director of Population 

Health, NHS 

GM Integrated Care 

To consider how the recent rise in sexually 

transmitted infections across Greater Manchester is 

being addressed, in particular HIV. 

 

 

 

 

To provide GM approach and co-ordination. 

 

*To be confirmed 

 

  



ITEMS TO BE SCHEDULED: 

 

1. Development of new treatments/work of Health Innovation Manchester – as suggested at the Annual meeting on 12.07.23. 

(Laura Rooney, Director of Strategy, Health Innovation Manchester) 

2. That updates on the ICP Recovery Plan be provided to the Committee as required – agreed at the meeting on 13.09.23. 

(Sir Richard Leese, Chair, NHS Greater Manchester Integrated Care and Mayor Paul Dennett, Chair, Integrated Care 

Partnership) 

3. That the Joint Forward Plan and the subsequent steps in the Leadership and Governance Review be considered by the 

Committee at a future meeting – agreed at the meeting on 13.09.23. 

(Sir Richard Leese, Chair, NHS Greater Manchester Integrated Care and Mayor Paul Dennett, Chair, Integrated Care 

Partnership) 

4. That workforce and recruitment challenges within the healthcare sector be considered at a future meeting – agreed at the 

meeting on 13.09.23. 

(Sir Richard Leese, Chair, NHS Greater Manchester Integrated Care and Mayor Paul Dennett, Chair, Integrated Care 

Partnership) 

 

 

  



 

Item Previously Considered in 2023/24 

08.11.23 GM work to tackle health 

inequalities 

(Joint meeting with the GMCA 

Overview & Scrutiny Committee) 

 

• Warren Heppolette, 

Chief Officer for 

Strategy & Innovation, 

NHS GM 

• Jane Pilkington, 

Director of Population 

Health, NHS GM 

• Joint session with the GMCA Overview & 

Scrutiny Committee. 

• To consider the strategic role for the GMCA 

Overview & Scrutiny Committee in terms of the 

Greater Manchester Strategy outcomes for 

health. 

• The Fairer Health for All Framework to be 

introduced. 

13.09.23 Dentistry Update 

 

• Rob Bellingham, 

Director of Primary 

Care and Strategic 

Commissioning, NHS 

Greater Manchester 

Integrated Care 

To provide an update following the Dentistry update 

provided at the 18.02.23 meeting. 

 Joint Health Scrutiny and 

Integrated Care Arrangements 

• Paul Dennett, Chair of 

the Integrated Care 

Partnership (ICP) and 

Sir Richard Leese, 

Chair of the Integrated 

Care Board (ICB) 

To consider the role of the Committee in the 

integrated care arrangements. 



12.07.23 Introduction to NHS Greater 

Manchester Integrated Care 

• Warren Heppolette, 

Chief Officer for 

Strategy & Innovation, 

NHS Greater 

Manchester Integrated 

Care 

To provide the current situation, role, accountability, 

and background of NHS Greater Manchester 

Integrated Care. 

Items Previously Considered in 2022/23 

13.07.22 Strategic Approach to Recovering 

in Greater Manchester 

 

• Richard Mundon, 

Director of Strategy and 

Planning  

at Wrightington Wigan 

and Leigh Teaching 

Hospitals NHS  

Foundation Trust and 

Chair of GM Provider 

Directors of Strategy 

The Committee is asked to: 

1. Discuss the GM Strategic Approach to 

Recovery, noting the scale and interconnectivity 

of the proposed.  

2. Comment on whether this provides a practical 

joined-up framework for delivery.  

3. Identify any area for further in-depth 

engagement at future sessions. 

14.09.22 Greater Manchester Health and 

Care Digital Strategy/Maturity and 

Inclusion Work 

• Laura Rooney, 

Director of Corporate 

Strategy (Interim), 

Health Innovation 

Manchester 

To understand how digitalisation will be used as an 

enabler to deliver the NHS Recovery Plan, and 

what it has enabled to date.  Also, to review how 

digital exclusion is impacting on health inequalities. 



Elective Recovery Update • Vicky Sharrock, 

Deputy Director 

Strategic Operations 

NHS GM Integrated 

Care 

To provide members with the current status of 

elective care, including the extent of the backlog 

challenge, the approaches being utilised in GM to 

address it and the progress (and challenges) so far. 

21.11.22 Integrated Care Strategy (ICS) • Paul Dennett, Chair of 

the Integrated Care 

Partnership 

To have an opportunity to consider the ICS before 

publication to ensure that it is in line with GM 

priorities. 

Urgent Care System Update • Salman Desai, Deputy 

Chief Executive Officer 

and Dan Smith, Interim 

Head of Service for GM 

To understand the continued pressures on the 

urgent care system and plans to address issues for 

Accident and Emergency (A&E) departments, 

ambulances and within social care. 

18.01.23 Dentistry • Rob Bellingham, 

Director of Primary 

Care and Strategic 

Commissioning 

To gain an understanding of the current picture 

across the dentistry sector, its challenges and what 

is being done to improve services. 

ICS and Performance Measures • Warren Heppolette, 

Chief Officer for 

Strategy and 

Innovation, NHS GM 

Integrated Care 

To enable the Committee to comment on the draft 

ICS before approval, specifically to understand 

more about its performance monitoring framework 

against delivery. 

  



 Integrated Care Board report on 

Quality and Performance Update 

• Steve Dixon Chief 

Delivery Officer, NHS 

Greater Manchester 

This report is provided for information in response 

to their questions around performance measures at 

the last meeting. 

08.03.23 Integrated Care Strategy (ICS) • Warren Heppolette, 

Chief Officer for 

Strategy and 

Innovation, NHS GM 

Integrated Care 

Final draft of the Strategy before approval by the 

Integrated Care Board (ICB) and following on from 

discussions in January 2023. 

 Mental Health Plan • Sandeep Ranote, 

Mental Health Lead for 

NHS GM Integrated 

Care 

To understand how GM is addressing the 

significant increase in people experiencing mental 

health issues, in particular young people. 

 Greater Manchester People and 

Culture Strategy 

• Janet Wilkinson, Chief 

People Officer and 

Councillor Bev Craig, 

Manchester City 

Council (Economy, 

Business and 

International - GMCA 

Portfolio Lead) 

To look closer at GM’s Workforce Wellbeing 

Strategy, wellbeing toolkit and reference to future 

workforce planning.  To further consider work 

underway in relation to the real living wage, good 

employment charter and social value. 

  



 Elective Care Update • Vicky Sharrock, GM 

Programme Director for 

Elective Care 

To provide the Committee with an update on the 

delivery of the 78-week position following a report in 

September 2022 which advised there would be 

84,000 patients to be treated before the end of 

March 2023.   

 


